Minutes

Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

December 16, 2009

Members Present:  Bob Shaw, Richard Linster, Alyssa Kesler, Michael O’Callaghan, Marina Dupler, Joe Shumow, Joe Lusson, James Roper,  Richard Freihoefer, David Wallner, Alan Crossley

Guests: Alder Bridget Maniaci, Christy Holz Sheppleman, Dirk Entermann, David McLean, Joseph  Tachovsky

1. Call to Order

2. Introductions

3. Approval of  November Minutes (available at http://www.danenet.org/tlna/minutes.html ): David Wallner moved to approve and Jim Roper seconded. Approved unanimously.

4. Alder's Report: Bridget is concerned about tree branches not being picked up after last week's snowstorm and will contact the city.  She said there was a meeting of Johnson Street businesses this morning and she urged residents to buy locally. She is thinking of having a post-holiday Holiday party.  Teena Browder expressed interest in selling the house next to the Cork 'n Bottle to the city for a possible parking lot for the East Johnson business district.  Bridget is also going to explore having metered parking in the business district.  She submitted an alder's article to the newsletter – mainly dealing with the snowstorm and its after effects.  She is exploring with Joe Lusson the idea of 4th Ridge and Sherman Avenue historic districts.  Bob brought up his concern about the location of the new Greyhound bus depot on South Stoughton Road.

5. 1234 Sherman Avenue – Christy Holz Sheppleman spoke about the plans that she and her husband have for renovating their property at 1234 Sherman Avenue. They showed the plans at a council meeting this past summer. Plans include a one car garage and rear porch renovations.  She indicated the variance was passed.  Next step is going before the Planning Commission in January.  Neighbors David McLean, Joseph Tachovsky, and Dirk Entermann expressed their concerns about the project, mainly centering on having a view of the lake closed off.  Consensus among council members was that this decision should be made by the appropriate city committees.  Motion by David Wallner that the TLNA council take no stand on this project; second by Joe Shumow; motion carried unanimously.

6. Budget – Richard said that a budget for 2010 needs to be developed.  Bob moved that David Waugh, Richard Linster, and Marina Dupler be appointed to the budget committee and report back at the January meeting; second by Joe Lusson; motion carried unanimously.

7. Committee Reports:

1. Community Service – Alan Crossley went to the Neighborhood Roundtable in November and was inspired.  He would like to organize a project called “Sustainable Tenney”; he wrote an article about this for the newsletter.  He also said that MG&E has a neighborhood challenge to buy windpower through MG&E. The challenge runs from January 1 through September 30, 2010 and it will track how many new neighbors in each neighborhood sign up.  The winning neighborhood will get $1000 and the second place neighborhood will get $500. Motion by Joe Lusson to let MG&E know that TLNA wants to participate; second by Alyssa; motion passed unanimously.

2. Parks: Joe Shumow submitted a written report about park activities.  He meets with Kevin Briski, head of parks, tomorrow.  Bob Shaw reported on a meeting he attended regarding having urban orchards in city parks.

3. Housing – Joe Lusson submitted a newsletter article.  He is soliciting input to make the 4th Ridge and Sherman Avenue districts a city historic district.  He said it is a long process.  He also expressed concerns about the Stone House development on the 600 block of E. Johnson and has contacted Rich Arneson of Stone House regarding this.

4. Safety – Richard Freihoefer said that his car window was smashed last week and there have been over a half dozen car windows smashed within the last six months on East Dayton street.  He went to CDBG meeting and expressed his concerns regarding a concentration of shelters in certain neighborhoods in the city; he said that CDBG is exploring this issue.

5. Education – David Wallner said he had nothing to report at this time.  Give him your ideas about what you would like him to do.

8. Good & Welfare – Richard said that Vice-President Adam Walsh is moving from the neighborhood and has resigned.  He suggested Michael Donnelly as a possible replacement.  Joe Lusson suggested that we see  if any current council member would like to be the V-P.  Richard will invite Michael to next month's meeting.

Richard thanked Joe Lusson for his working on drafting the letter to the landmarks commission regarding the Edgewater proposal.  He said the process was poorly handled with members of TLNA not getting the second draft until after the commission met, a miscommunication issue between him and Joe Lusson.  Bob Shaw indicated that he thought the intent of the TLNA at its November meeting was to not take a stand on whether the development should be built but rather to indicate a “letter of concern” regarding the tif money and historic preservation aspects.  He indicated his dismay that the landmark's commission thought the letter indicated TLNA's lack of support for the variance.

9. Adjournment – 9 p.m.

Submitted by Bob Shaw, TLNA Secretary

